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Call toll-free 1.800.858.7378
	 8:00 am to 12:00 pm Pacific Time (PT), Monday - Friday
	 	 	 Visit us anytime on the web at npic.orst.edu

Time to pick the veggies! What about the residue?
Mary wanted to spray her tomatoes with a pesticide product, but she wasn’t sure if the 
product she chose could be used on them.

“Larry!” she called into the other room. “Do you think I can put this product on my tomatoes?”

Larry entered the room and started to read the label. “I think so . . . Yeah, there it is,” he said 
while pointing to the label.

“I’m a little worried about eating something that has a pesticide on it. How long do you think 
we should wait before eating the tomatoes?” she asked.

“I don’t know,” said Larry. Let me see if I can find anything on the internet.” After doing some 
searching, he said, “Why don’t you call the National Pesticide Information Center (NPIC)? 
From what I’ve seen on their website, I think they could help.” 

Click here to find out what Mary learned when she called NPIC. Click on any of the 
underlined words or phrases for more information on that topic.
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NPIC is a cooperative agreement between Oregon State University and the U.S. Environmental Protection 
Agency (U.S. EPA, cooperative agreement # X8-83458501). The information in this publication does not in any 
way replace or supercede the restrictions, precautions, directions, or other information on the pesticide label or 
any other regulatory requirements, nor does it necessarily reflect the position of the U.S. EPA.

Time to pick the veggies! What about the residue?
The NPIC specialist told Mary that the information she was looking for was called “pre-harvest 
interval” (PHI). She explained that the pre-harvest interval tells you how long it takes for 
the pesticide residue to break down to a level that the EPA considers a reasonably low risk. 
Testing is required on each kind of fruit and vegetable listed to figure out the best harvest 
interval for each pesticide on each particular food. 

“I can’t seem to find the pre-harvest interval on my label, though,” Mary said. The specialist 
explained to Mary that the pre-harvest interval information can be found in different places on 
various labels. Sometimes it is at the beginning of the application directions and other times it 
is in a table next to the appropriate fruit or vegetable. If someone cannot find the PHI, they may 
choose to contact the product’s manufacturer for that information. The manufacturer’s contact 
information can be found on the product label or on NPIC’s list of manufacturers.

The NPIC specialist also discussed other ways to help Mary and her husband limit the amount 
of pesticide residues from their vegetable garden. These ideas included washing all fruits and 
vegetables and trimming or peeling them when possible. People can always choose to wait 
longer than the pre-harvest interval in order to let the pesticides break down further. 
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